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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr. Steve Wyatt, Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, S32 1BB
Mob: 07 432 422 470; Email: Clerk@HathersageParishCouncil.gov.uk
Minutes of the Transport Committee,
7:30pm on Wednesday 13th March 2019,
 Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, Hathersage.

Present: Councillors; Eames, Olle, Jane Marsden,  W Hanley.
In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Clerk)
MINUTES
	059/18
	
	Apologies Cllrs. Shuttleworth and Turner

	060/18
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – none.

	061/18
	
	Declaration of interests – Cllr. Eames with regards noise of trains and living on Heather Lane.

	062/18
	
	Public participation – no one attended

	063/18
	
	To agree minutes of the previous meeting 23rd January 2019 – these were approved and signed by the chair.

	064/18
	
	Brief update on TRO proposal – the Clerk has contacted DCC Highways for an update on a date for final Public Consultation.

The Clerk was asked to again ask for the exclusion of the restricted parking at the bottom of Crossland Road and to stress again the problems at the junction of Junction of Coggers and Jaggers Lanes with it being a downhill approach to the Give Way.

	065/18
	
	Train noise.

Cllr. Eames spoke about the proximity of whistle sign to public right of way and if they could be moved nearer to the area of risk. He also raised the matter of some train drivers, mainly EWS freight, who insisted in a prolonged whistle. It was also noted that it would seem that the weight of trains has increased based on vibrations in neighbouring houses. Health and Safety regulations should be controlling this it was thought. The Clerk was asked to write to EWS on these matters.

	066/18
	
	Additional village car parking/transport solutions alternative to cars.

The on-going problems with parking in the village were discussed and members decided to propose to Full Council to broaden the discussions with neighbouring organisations as it is too big a problem for HPC to resolve alone. With visitor hot spots in the area – PDNPA, NT – other visitor attractions are being impacted from the parking problems. If these organisations could release land for car parking and to set-up a shuttle bus service. The proposal to Full Council is that a meeting should be arranged with HPC, PDNPA and NT to discuss car parking and the promotion of public transport use.
The PDNPA may have examples from other parts of the country/national parks as to how similar issues have been resolved.

The Clerk was asked to contact the new owners of Nether Hall with regards the field on Dore Lane/Mill Lane.

Other actions that it was hoped would help with the parking problems are: 

Encouragement to use public transport (include on the pool website)
Reductions in pool admission for arriving via public transport

Information on website, now that there are no timetables on bus stops (Clerk’s post meeting note – the bus stop on Main Road does have a bus timetable.)

	067/18
	
	Traffic speed monitors – Clerk to follow up with DCC and obtain prices.

	068/18
	
	River Derwent stepping stones – Confirmation of completion of this work is to be obtained.

	069/18
	
	Hurst Clough – it was agreed to support/lobby DCC in support of Anne Robinson.  This is currently an unclassified route so can’t be closed. It would need to be classified and then it can be closed. The Clerk is to draft a response to Steve Alcock in support of Anne – to be reviewed by members before sending.

	070/18
	
	To identify items for the next meeting agenda. Proposal to HPC for a presentation about Neighbourhood Plans. Any actions to be c/f from previous meetings.

	071/18
	
	To agree a date for the next meeting – 16/04/2019 following the Recreation Committee meeting.


